NEWBRIDGE COLLEGE PSA MEETING

19TH March 2013

Attendees;

Paddy Berry, Kate Cudmore, Adrienne Brady, Geraldine Caulfield, Jackie o Connor, Pat o Brien, Muiris Murphy, refer to register for list of parents

Apologies; Matt O Shea

Paddy Berry welcomed everyone.

Next meeting is Tuesday April 16th at 8pm

Previous Actions:

Cheque for €400 to be given to Fr Larry for mission support (in lieu of payment to Mr Duffy)

The PSA presented a cheque for €400 to Fr Kelly in aid of the Dominican Community missionary work in Maldonado in Uruguay. 

Mr Sherlock and Fr Larry gave an update of the on-going project in the college which hopes to bring 4 teachers and 20 students from this year’s TY group to work in the community in April 2014 for 2 weeks.

The students are currently learning Spanish to better enable their immersion in the vibrant community and work with the local parishioners in after school clubs/ youth clubs/ family support.
All the students have to fundraise for the projects and are organising various events to do so i.e. bag packing/ 5k runs etc.

The principal from St Mary’s will be talking to the parents post Easter as they take a group on missionary work to Africa every year.

There will be further updates during the next academic year.

Meeting to be arranged with student council:

Kate Cudmore and Paddy Berry met with the student’s council., Mr King and Ms Matthews in what was an excellent session. The students’ feedback was as follows;
- they very much valued the motivational speakers and found them interesting and encouraging and wish to see these continued.
-they wished to put a suggestion box in the school for other student ideas

-the girls seemed very happy with all the current extra curricular activities on offer

 -the showers in the girls changing room by the gym were cold- Pat o Brien was not aware of this but would address with facilities management and would also remind the girls of the new showers that seem to be rarely used

-could the students have tables in the outdoor area beyond the social area- the suggestion was made to ask woodwork classes to assist in manufacturing something

Pat agreed to look at this.

-could sports training be organised pre-season- Pat o Brien  said this would not be an issue, is something to be encourages and just needs team arrangement with the individual coaches.
Kate and Paddy concluded by saying it was useful to meet and the council know how to get in touch if they feel they need to.

Late Examiner at Mock Exam:
Pat o Brien addressed this with the organisers and they explained that it was unavoidable and they apologised for any upset or disruption caused.
Intel Invite:

Geraldine Caulfield sent this to the school to put on the website

Travel to Match Policy:

 There was a discussion again around this topic and in summary, Pat o Brien explained that whilst the school is concerned for the safety of students travelling together on public transport, parents could not be forced to use the travel arrangements provided by the school.

It was agreed that the school would send a strongly worded letter in September to all parents, which would outline the seriousness of the matter and strongly encourage the use of the school transport provided. 
It was also agreed that this same recommendation would be on the web site.

It was asked could the agenda on match days be on the web site.

Extra-Curricular Activity Fund:
There was a long discussion on this topic. 

The general consensus is that if such a fund existed it should be used in a much wider arena than just sports i.e. music/ drama/ debating etc. etc.
There was concern expressed over the fact that it might become a fee increase. Pat O Brien explained that all such increases would have to be board approved and if that was the route agreed than a proposal would be required from the PSA and presented to the board.

Other discussions were had around the fund coming from an increase in contributions to the PSA or the contributions being voluntary.

It was generally agreed that if this was agreed and whatever route was taken, it would need to be in place for the information pack that goes to parents in July for the start of the next academic year.
As a result it was decided that Paddy Berry, Neil Morris and others would work together on a proposal and present back at the May PSA meeting.

Horse Show Invitation:
Mr Liam O Brien spoke about this event which is now in its 29th year. All funds from this event go to the college.

It is on Saturday 11th May.

The committee would welcome anyone who wishes to join them but equally would welcome broadening the event to include other fundraising ideas on the day. Liam explained that they can provide the infrastructure i.e. stands etc.  but really need other volunteers to pull together these extra activities.

They also need help on the day in the hospitality tent and with car parking etc. etc.

If anyone has any ideas on what they can do, please contact Geraldine Caulfield.

Paddy Berry thanked Liam for coming and talking to the parents.

Treasurer’s Report:

Kate  Cudmore summarised the month’s expenses and the balance.
Management & Planning
Board of Governors Update:
Muiris Murphy gave a summary of their roles as PSA reps on the board of governors.

There are a number of separate committees i.e. finance, student welfare, health & safety etc. These committees report back to the main board at the meetings, along with a general school report. They are currently looking at government funding towards fee paying schools/ teacher student ratios/ child protection policies/ enrolment policies.  Muiris explained that he cannot bring  back individual issues but he can bring any general issues from the PSA to the board.

1 parent asked Muiris was there a risk register for the school and said she would give him a sample report as it might prove be useful, if not already in place.

Curriculum
Project Maths:

There was a general discussion on this topic. Pat O Brien said that all the teachers are completing the in service training and the feedback was that pupils were doing better than in the normal maths tests, so there was no cause for concern
Mr Falvey (head of maths) will run another session at the start of the school year with parents.

1 parent expressed concern as to why honours maths classes were increasing in size when normally they would decrease in size. Pat O Brien said that the college will always facilitate as many as possible students wishing to do honours subjects and 50% of pupils are doing honours maths which is above the national average.
Learning Teaching Support;
Questionnaire

Pat o Brien circulated a questionnaire to all attendees in order to get a sample result for the School Self Evaluation process, which the college is currently undergoing.
The questionnaire is on literacy and Pat asked could all parents please return their completed forms to the office.
SOAR 
This is a foundation for young people which focus on increasing life skills. They are interested in running workshops with teachers to enable them run pilot programmes with TY students. 

1 of the parents brought some documents to the meeting but it did not get a lot of discussion time so will remain on the agenda.

Mock Interviews

About 25 volunteers to date, so many more still needed. Geraldine will get a reminder text sent out post Easter holidays.

AOB

Astro Turf;
Pat o Brien said it is still on target for completion in May


Legend’s Night:

Pat o Brien gave a very warm thanks to everyone who organised a great night and said the success was down to a lot of hard work by all those involved.
Past Pupils Union:
Fr Kelly gave a brief rundown on the current status of the past pupil’s union. He said the last committee was 2002 and currently there is no general committee but small groups tend to organise their own get together.  He is trying to build up the mail contact list and there is a linked in group of past pupils of about 500. He is also reliant on pupils making contact themselves and he has been through old annuals to make contact. He will also have this year’s leaving cert class contact details.
Past pupils can make contact via the web site.
Ski Trip: 

1 parent asked could the school please include USA as an option for ski trips. In the past USA was excluded because it was expensive but this is not now necessarily the case. Pat o Brien said that cost is always a consideration but parents said familiarity etc. does also play a part in choosing the location.
Car Park:
A few parents expressed concern at unsafe driving practices in the car park and asked could there be an awareness campaign. 

This topic was not fully discussed and will remain on the agenda for the next meeting.
Post-Match School Attendance:

1 of the parents commented that it was a pity the senior team did not attend school the day after their semi-final match, thereby reducing support for the junior cup team who has a match the day after and asked could the players be allowed to come to school late and have breakfast.

Pat said that all pupils are expected to attend school on time and late attendance/ absenteeism as a result of a match is not condoned.

It was also noted that 2 matches back to back would never happen but in this case it was due to a replay. 

PSA Committee:
Geraldine Caulfield noted that several other schools tend to have 1 parent from each year on the committee and it may be something we wish to consider for September when the committee changes.
Note: 
As a number of items involved lengthy discussions, Paddy Berry asked if there were items parents wished to raise, please let Geraldine Caulfield know in advance of the meeting so they can be put on the agenda and given their appropriate time to discuss and action.

AGREED ACTIONS:
Pat to discuss cold showers with facilities management

POB

Pat to look at furniture options for outdoor area


POB

Match travel recommendations on web site


POB

Match travel letter to be sent out in September


POB

Extra-Curricular fund- Proposal




PB

Horse show- further volunteers- update



GC

Questionnaire- all return





All

Mock Interview- reminder text




GC

SOAR- is it an option

Car Park safety- remain on agenda






